
 

  

November 2024 
Published by Family & Community Support Services (FCSS) - Community Services 

 

Contributions by citizens, non-profits, service providers and businesses are welcome. 
 

Paid and “in kind” space available and a variety of delivery methods:  
postal, social media, around Town and the Town website 

Deadline: 20th of the month @ 10am for the following month.   
Contact Community Services 403-748-2160  community@townofbentley.ca 

REMINDER:  No Council Meeting on 
November  12th, 2024 
Regular Meeting November 26th, 2024 
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Blindman Valley Lions  
Support Diabetes Awareness 

Lions work to help reduce the prevalence of diabetes and im-
prove the lives of those living with diabetes. 

Diabetes is a global epidemic.  An estimated 537 million adults 
across the world are living with diabetes, and its prevalence is 
increasing rapidly. We all know someone affected by diabetes. 
Lions help provide awareness through diabetes screening events, 
physical activities, peer support groups and Diabetes Camps. Our 

Blindman Valley Lions Club is finalizing a program targeting youth with diabetes. Watch our Facebook page, 
website and this space next month for all the details on our “Send a Child to Diabetes Camp” program. 

The Blindman Valley Lions Club supports projects that serve the larger rural area between Bentley and 
Hoadley in the Blindman River Valley. We are interested in hearing from you and serving with you in the 
community of Bentley.  If you have questions or would like to serve with us, contact blindman-
valleylions@gmail.com.  

Sponsors/
participants 
at the time 
of printing:  

Kruzin 
West, 

Rentoolio, 
Brothers 

Trenching, 
Bentley 
Library, 
Bentley 

Museum, 
Moores 

Contracting, 
Bentley 
Farmers 
Market, 

Bentley Ag 
Society and 
volunteer 

elves! 

mailto:blindmanvalleylions@gmail.com
mailto:blindmanvalleylions@gmail.com
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Community Services is here to assist in 
finding information and connecting 
citizens to government programs, family 
programs, seniors programs and more. 
 
We provide some direct programming 
and also partner with local 
organizations, service providers and 

outlying communities to enhance what can be offered to our 
citizens.   
 
Our mandate is early intervention prevention thereby we look at 
programs/services which may enhance the quality of life for 
individuals, provide opportunities to enhance skills and 
resiliency, as well as reduce social isolation. 
 
Programs cannot be primarily recreational. 
 
If you are aware of a program which may be beneficial to our citizens, please let us know. 
 
We are located in the Bentley Long Term Care, available by appointment. 
 
The Bentley Boutique clothing recycling program is also located in the Care Centre and is open Tues/Thurs 10-noon 
and 1-3pm. 
 
 
403.748.2160    community@townofbentley.ca   
Follow us on FB 
Community Services - Town of Bentley 
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Picture this: it’s a sunny Saturday afternoon, and the 
members of the local volunteer fire department are 

spending a little quality time with their families.  Suddenly, 
our pagers start beeping.  A fire call!  The firefighters leap 
into action, ready to tackle the inferno—only to find out 

it’s a toaster that got a little too enthusiastic about its job. 

The real punchline? This could have all been avoided if 
someone had simply picked up the phone to call the alarm company and 
canceled the false alarm before we hit the road. Instead, we find ourselves 

racing across town, anticipating an actual emergency, only to end up in a “who
-done-it” scenario with someone’s slightly smoky dinner. 

As you may know, the first full week of October is Fire Prevention Week, and one of the most important messages we try to convey 
during this annual event is the importance of having a working smoke detector (and a CO detector too, ideally) in every home.  We treat 

every alarm call seriously and respond with all of the resources we may need, should it turn out to be an actual fire.  25 years of 
experience has taught this Fire Chief that just when you get comfortable with the idea of “this is probably just another false alarm,” that 
is when it will bite you.  We would rather respond to a hundred “false” alarms than respond too late to an actual fire. 

That being said, part of having a working smoke/CO detection system is ensuring it is maintained. (Change your clock, change the 

batteries in your smoke detector.) It also means that if an alarm company monitors your detectors, you should know who to call to cancel 
the alarm if necessary. 

So, folks, let’s save our firefighters from the dreaded “we-were-just-in-the-middle-of-a-Simpsons-binge-watching-marathon” shuffle. A 
quick call can prevent us from showing off our fire gear in front of the whole neighborhood for the umpteenth time.  

As you may have guessed by now, we had quite a few non-emergency alarms calls over the last month or so.  In fact, five of the eight 
calls we were dispatched to were so-called ‘false’ alarms.  However, we also 

responded to a few actual emergencies. 

On October 5, six members responded to a grass fire a growing fire in a ditch 
west of town.  The fire was quickly extinguished by the firefighters.  

This time of year, we are always worried about farm machinery fires and on 
October 8, we responded to another one of them.  A baler had caught fire and, 

while the operator was able to quickly dump the bale out of his machine 
(saving more damage to his equipment), the fire began to spread in the field.  
The arriving firefighters quickly stopped the spread of the fire and then 

mopped up the remaining hot spots to ensure we would not get a second call. 

On October 18, seven members were able to respond to a vehicle fire.  The 
driver was uninjured but the vehicle was heavily damaged. 

Finally, I would like to take the opportunity to say welcome to a few new 
members of the Bentley Fire Department.  Our newest recruits are Brian 

Kasper, Celine Leikeim and Adam Doris.  We also have a couple more who 
have shown an interest in joining very soon.  The advertising campaign for a 
rural fire department in the States reads: “Help wanted.  Hard Labor.  Odd 

hours.  Low pay.  Cool helmet.”  The perks of being a member of this amazing 
organization aren’t easily stated, but I can assure you, it is tremendously 
rewarding.  Our newest members are about to find that out for themselves.  

 
 

The Bentley Community Van  
Trips depend on driver 

availability 
 

2nd Wednesday - Sylvan Lake 
4th Wednesday - Red Deer 

 
These trips are open to 

everyone, 
FREE or by Donation. 

 
Please contact our coordinator for 
more information and book your 
seat!  



 

8 

Bentley Museum 
Fall/Winter Hours  

Wednesday 10:00 – 11:00 am 
 

Welcome:   WE ARE THANKFUL FOR 
OUR BEAUTIFUL AUTUMN. 
 
The Bentley Museum hopes that everyone is 
enjoying the incredible fall weather. 
 
 
Upcoming Events 

November 11, 2024, Remembrance Day - Open House 

TIME:  11:30 am – 2:30 pm 

BBQ Hot Dogs with all the fixings, cake and refreshments        
will be served. 

Please come and have lunch and view all the artifacts from 
WW I and WW II and much more.  

 
BENTLEY HISTORY BOOKS - available at Bentley 
Agencies. (FREE) And Bentley Museum   
 
Dick Damron CD’s and Books are also available at the 
museum. 
 
Bentley Museum Contacts:   Rick: 403-304-0353     Diana:  403

-748-4024   Cora: 403-506-2696 
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Council meets on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evening monthly at 6:30 pm 

Agendas and meeting packages are posted on the Town Website Fridays prior to each Council 

Meeting.   Citizens are encouraged to keep themselves educated on Town Council and Administration 

activities via these documents.  Public is welcome and encouraged to attend Council meetings.  

To attend as a delegation, please contact Town Office for the proper procedure to do so. 

 

2024 Animal License Tags -  As per Bylaw 152/2011 All dogs and cats in the Town of Bentley require a tag. Animal control 

license tags may be purchased at the Town office. Applications may be obtained at the Town office or on the website.  

spayed/neutered $35, unaltered $45  Please remember to scoop the poop!!   

  

Reminder for Weekly Residential Garbage Collection  - Don’t be missed because your garbage is not 

available for pick up.  Please have your garbage ( maximum 4 bags, 40 lbs. or less) ready 

for pick up by 7:30 am on regular garbage days for collection. Please be patient if it isn’t 

picked up at the same time each week. The public works personnel collecting garbage 

changes, as may the route and the volume of garbage.  

 

Business Licenses  - With a few exceptions, all Commercial and Home based businesses in the Town of 

Bentley require a valid yearly Business License.  This also applies to those businesses and services that are not located in the 

town of Bentley but are coming into town to conduct business or provide a service. The 

application form can be found on the Town’s website or picked up at the Town office.  

 

Monthly Tax installment -  Payments are an option with the Town of Bentley. For more 

information on this program, please call the town office or drop in and speak with one of 

our staff.  

 

Utility Payment Agreements - We offer auto withdrawal from your bank for your Town 

Water, Sewer & Garbage utility payments. We are also offer emailed utility billings rather 

than a paper copy, your choice.  

 

 

Monday - Friday 8am to 3pm   403.748.4044 
info@townofbentley.ca     www.townofbentley.ca 

Waste Transfer Station 
& Recycling Bins 

 
403-748-3961 

 
Thursday   9am-4:45pm 
Friday     9am-4:45pm 
Saturday    1pm-4:45pm 
 

CLOSED   stat holidays 
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Mayor Greg’s Report  
Only two more months till Christmas. This year seems to have passed very quickly. 
 
In council and community, we have been busy. The yard clean pick up has passed thanks to 

our great public works team. We also had the Recycling Round Up at the Bentley Transfer Station through 
The Lacombe Regional Waste Services Commission. 
 
What a wonderful time at our Good Neighbor Day. Lots of representative’s tables, great food, local music 
talent and special Singer Alecia Aichelle. Many people got to meet new residents in Bentley and lots of 
time to visit. With fun times for the Kids outside & inside. A big thankyou goes out to Barb from our FCSS 
& all the people, groups, and organizations, all our town staff and all who contributed to make it a great 
afternoon and evening. Bentley is fortunate to have so many hardworking. dedicated volunteers. If you are 
new to town, please check out opportunities to be part of the community volunteers. 
 
The colors of fall have been spectacular. It is sad to see our beautiful downtown flowers gone, but with 
Chris and his team, with so few frosts we really got to enjoy them for an extended time. 
 
After a major commitment by the team, we were able to see our new ice plant up and running for hockey 
start up. It will run the arena and the curling rink, much more economically and efficiently as it is a single 
unit with many bonuses that were not available 50 years ago. A great thanks to those a generation ago who 
had the vision and efforts to set up our community system to last so long. We are still looking at planning 
for the replacement of the slab next year. Fortunately, with town management and county generosity, this 
combined single plant has been replaced without going into any debt.  
As council we await the word from the government on our annexation approval. We have passed our 
Strategic Plan for the next five years. We have recently conducted an open house and Public Information 
Session as we are upgrading and combining our Land Use Bylaw Amendments. A big thank you to all who 
have taken interest and been involved in a number of open houses, online and paper surveys. The input of 
the community helps Bentley remain a model town. 
We have had a Public Hearing on: Bylaw 248-2024 – Sunset Heights Area Structure Plan. This has received 
third and final reading. You can see all the approved general plans on the town website. 
 
We have been working for some time in the process of developing our Asset Management Plan  for the 
Town of Bentley. This causes us to look at where we were, where we are and where we will be going in the 
future as far as the Town of Bentley Assets, The age and condition and the future requires having reserve 
funds for when they will need service and or replacement. This is being required from the government 
before we will have access to ongoing funding. This process has been conducted mostly through a grant. 
We recently witnessed the trouble Calgary has faced. We have a great community today due to those who 

had vision and 
prepared. We as a 
Council want to be 
looking ahead for the 
great opportunities 
given to us and our 
community.     
*Always, feel free to 
drop in at our council 
meetings. * 
Thank you for 
continuing to promote 
*BENTLEY AS THE 
PLACE BE* 
Sincerely, Mayor Greg 
Rathjen 
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Red Deer Alberta Supports Centre 
Submit documents:   is.centralregion@gov.ab.ca 
Mailing address: 109, 4920 51 Street, Red Deer, 
Alberta  T4N 6K8 
Address:  2nd Floor First Red Deer Place, 4911 51 
Street 
Red Deer, Alberta  T4N 6V4 
Email: css.ds-central@gov.ab.ca  
Phone: 403-340-5353  Fax: 403-755-6171 

mailto:css.ds-central@gov.ab.ca

